Hampstead, NH Budget Committee Meeting Minutes…Thursday, 04/14/11
(DRAFT)

· In attendance…Bob O’Brien, Brian Vass, Proc Wentworth, Priscilla Lindquist, Penny Williams
· The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM
· Vice Chair Bob O’Brien extended welcome to new members
· Vice Chair Bob O’Brien extended welcome to visitor Priscilla Lindquist, liaison from the Selectmen Committee

· Bob O’Brien elected Budget Committee Chairman unanimously…motion by Proc Wentworth…second by Brian Vass
· Brian Vass elected Secretary unanimously…motion by Bob O’Brien second by Proc Wentworth

· Chip Hastings elected Vice-Chair unanimously…motion by Bob O’Brien second by Proc Wentworth

· Bob O’Brien extended condolences to the family of the late Dale Childs, former Hampstead Animal Control officer…Budget Committee liaisons to remain the same

· School Board…Chairman O’Brien requests that the Budget Committee will have three liaisons…Bob O’Brien, Brian Vass, and Matt Murphy

· Chairman O’Brien extended thanks to the town Selectmen for their request that all departments return level-funded budgets for 2011

· Secretary Brian Vass requested information from visiting Selectman liaison Lindquist as to how the Selectmen handled changing liaison committees from year to year
· Budget Committee member Proc Wentworth requested a liaison committee change…that he be liaison for Fire/Rescue and that new Budget Committee member Matt Murphy be assigned to Highways
· Chairman O’Brien read the minutes of the 02/11/11 Budget Committee meeting followed by unanimous approval of same

· Future 2011 meetings…May…then not again until September. The May meeting will be scheduled for the third Thursday of the month, May 19th, at the request of the Hampstead Zoning Board which desires to hold their meeting on May 12th.

· Chairman O’Brien recommended that each Budget Committee member introduce or re-introduce himself to each of their liaison committees.

· Chairman O’Brien encourages the public to participate in the next buildings walk-through of the Middle and Central Schools scheduled for Tuesday, April 19th from 6:00-8:00 PM.
· Chairman O’Brien recommends that all Budget Committee members arrange with Sally Theriault (Selectmen’s Administrative Assistant) and Catherine Belcher (SAU 55 Administrative Assistant) to be placed on their respective email distribution lists if not already on them.

· Again this year there will be training in September in Concord, NH regarding state law and local budgets. Registration will be through Selectmen’s Clerk Tina Harrington.
· Selectmen’s liaison Priscilla Lindquist briefly discussed the NH “Right to Know” law relative to meeting minutes of town committees and boards. A “draft” version of them must be submitted for filing by the Selectmen’s Clerk within 72 hours following each meeting (Ref state statute 91-A:3).
· Chairman O’Brien distributed the following handouts to Budget Committee members: 2010 Warrant Article Results; Revised 2010 Town Budget; New Police Union Agreements; the final School Budget; Budget Committee contact information.
· Visitor Jorge Mesa-Tejada offered to give presentations to the Budget Committee which will be open to the public. These presentations will pertain to upcoming school teacher and support personnel contracts, as well as how town and school budgets work. Chairman O’Brien will poll members of the Budget Committee regarding their interest for the presentations offered. A date mutually acceptable to both Budget Committee members and Mr. Mesa-Tejada will be determined. 
· “Tri-Town Times” Reporter Penny Williams mentioned that School Budget- related information of interest may be obtained by attending the various SAU meetings that occur during the year.
· Following a motion by Mr. Vass seconded by Mr. Wentworth the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.
Respectfully submitted by:

Brian Vass, Budget Committee Secretary    

